

## Plympton Council on Aging Minutes - October 5, 2015

007 8 7 200

Members present: Dot Cushman, Barbara Knox, Shirley Martin, Sandy Henry, Pat Mustacaros, Sue Walker, Evie Hannigan, Chris Maiorano, Jean Langley

Attending: Barbara Allsopp

The Council on Aging met at the Town House on October 5, 2015 at 10:30 am with Chris Maiorano presiding. The minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted.

Old Colony Elder Services – Pat Mustacaros reported that the next meeting will be held in their new facility at 204 South Meadow Road in Plymouth. The "Giving Tuesday" project will be focusing on emergency assistance program.

Senior Club - Dot Cushman reminded us of the senior pot luck lunch at Woodlands on October 14 at 12:30 pm. COA will provide the desert. OCES representative will speak at 1:30 pm.

Woodlands – Jean Langley reported that all is well.

Senior Aide – Jim Mustacaros reported that he has a new client and that all his clients are doing well.

Chris Maiorano reported receiving several Senior Workoff Program applications. Interviews will begin in November after the COA board meeting.

We had three Healthy Harvest deliveries in September. Chris picked up the produce at SSCAC in Plymouth, and then notified seniors to pick up the produce at the Town House.

Charles Riverboat Cruise - 22 people attend the boat cruise. We have 11 passes left over and they will be used for a return spring trip. Bus transportation cost is \$480. A motion was made and approved to have one half of the cost come from the Friends Account and one half of the cost come from the grant.

Chris and Dot attended COA training in East Bridgewater, September 28 and found it to be very helpful.

Chris has applied to the Cultural Council for a grant for the Fuller Museum and "Two Old Friends from Maine" a musician duo. A motion was made and passed to give a \$25.00 gift card to the Main Street Players to compensate them for a free concert on October 4.

Treasurer's Report: Town: \$5,082.34; Handy: \$3,928.00

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Evelyn Hannigan